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Driving | opinion

VIEW from the 
saddle

Eric offers EXCELLENT advice to motorcyclists on 
preparing for AUTUMNAL RIDING; FROM THE IMPORTANCE 
OF “POWDERY” CHECKS TO MAINTAINING GEAR EFFECTIVELY.

out properly functioning front and 
rear lights and as we always check 
our lights as part of our POWDERY 
checks; should you find one of your 
bulbs is not working get it changed 
as soon as possible to increase vis-
ibility and avoid a costly meeting 
with the police.

Having lights that work is ex-
tremely important but how we use 
them is equally so. Most modern 
motorcycles have daylight running 
lights and headlights which auto-
matically come on when it “gets  
dark” but where this is not the 
case legally you should turn your 
headlights on 30 minutes after sun-
set until 30 minutes before sunrise, 
in fog, or in poor visibility where 
you cannot see 100 meters ahead.

Use your full beam when riding 
on unlit country roads to help you 
see the road layout more clearly 
and as far ahead as possible. If 
you encounter another vehicle re-
sort to dipped beam as soon as ap-

propriate to avoid dazzling them. 
Following another road user while 
your full beam is on can be very 
annoying for them and can lead to 
them becoming distracted which as 
we all know can result in a loss of 
concentration.

As vehicles approach you with 
their headlights on try to avoid be-
ing dazzled, look to the left-hand 
side of the road and follow the 
white line marking the edge of the 
road. The glare of oncoming head-
lights can temporarily impair your 
vision causing you to lose your 
bearings and even panic. If the 
glare temporarily obscures your 
vision, slow down but avoid stop-
ping or braking harshly as this may 
cause vehicles following you to run 
into the back of your bike.

Many motorcycle riders already 
wear fluorescent clothing which 
they believe makes them more vis-
ible. Whilst this is true during day-
light at night they have little effect. 

At this time of year we often 
hear people talking about the 
darker nights but often what they 
actually mean is that it is getting 
dark earlier. Added to this we are 
frequently faced with a worsening 
in weather conditions.

For those riding a motorcycle 
this means added danger as other 
road users struggle to see us in the 
dark and we find it difficult to iden-
tify hazards especially those in the 
far distance.

October signals the start of one 
of the most difficult times of the 
year for riding. Statistics show that 
as the clocks go back there is an in-
crease in the number of vulnerable 
road user killed or seriously injured 
in road collisions.

So what can we do to make our-
selves and other road users safer?

Possibly the most obvious an-
swer is to use your lights. We all 
know that it is illegal to drive dur-
ing the hours of darkness with-

ERIC ROSS
Chief Bike Observer

BE AWARE THAT SOME MOD-

ERN VEHICLES HAVE POWER-

FUL HEADLIGHTS EVEN WHEN 

DIPPED; LOOK TO THE LEFT-

HAND SIDE OF THE ROAD TO 

AVOID BEING DAZZLED AND 

BE PREPARED TO SLOW
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Where possible ride with your 
helmet vents open to increase air 
flow. If your visor still mists up you 
may need to consider opening the 
visor slightly but a properly pre-
pared visor should not steam up 
except in very extreme conditions. 
It might be that in such conditions 
you might need to question the 
wisdom of riding a motorcycle.

As the days get shorter and the 
nights longer vulnerable road users 
such as children, the elderly and 
cyclists are at an increased risk. As 
the weather deteriorates and wind, 
rain and colder temperature start 
to take a grip people in general 
tend to dress darker clothes and 
make use of hoods. Darker clothes 
make it more difficult for you to 
observe vulnerable road users and 
hoods can significantly restrict 
their vision which greatly affects 
their ability to see you. Be aware 
of your surroundings; the dangers 
of riding near schools, residential 
areas and busy junctions are all 
greater when it is dark. You also 
need to be aware of animals run-
ning out in front of you; on country 
roads nocturnal animals are more 
active so you may have to con-
sider slowing down to give yourself 
more time to react to unexpected 
movements and don’t forget that in 
the dark some animals will freeze 
in your headlights causing you to 
ride around them rather than them 

During the day, fluorescent cloth-
ing takes ultraviolet light from the 
sun, which we can’t see, and con-
verts it into light we can see. This 
results in an increase in the total 
amount of visible light that reflects 
off clothing, giving fluorescent 
clothing a brighter appearance. 
Fluorescent clothing is most effec-
tive in low light conditions, around 
dawn and dusk.

During the hours of darkness, 
there is no ultraviolet light to con-
vert, so fluorescent material is not 
effective. In order to be more visible 
in the dark, reflective, rather than 
fluorescent clothing, is required.

It is intuitively obvious that re-
flective clothing makes us more 
visible when riding in the dark. 
Rather than being absorbed by our 
clothing, light from vehicle head-
lights and streetlights is reflected 
back to other road users, making 
use more visible than we would 
otherwise be.

Keeping your visor clean and 
free from damage will also assist 
your vision. If you are on a long 
journey you may need to carry 
something to clean your visor dur-
ing the journey as the build-up of 
road grim will seriously affect your 
vision. Similarly damage to the vi-
sor, even if fairly minor, will reduce 
vision. Small stone chips or scrapes 
can cause a ‘starring’ effect which 
can be extremely distracting. Make 
use of anti-fogging sprays or visor 
inserts such as Pinlock as these will 
help prevent misting on the inside 
of your helmet visor. You can also 
use a water repellent spray such 
as Visor Proof from Nikwax. These 
sprays cause water to bead and roll 
off your visor. Just follow the man-
ufacturer’s instructions carefully as 
inappropriately applied spray can 
actually cause the beads to swirl 
around the visor rather than run-
ning off.

running away from your intended 
path.

For many motorcyclists riding 
in reduced light levels is the first 
time they realise their eyesight 
has deteriorated. They struggle to 
read road signs properly when con-
fronted with glare from oncoming 
vehicles.

Some people resort to “night 
driving” glasses; unfortunately 
there appears to be no scientific 
evidence that these actually work.
In fact some people believe the yel-
low tint can actually reduce vision. 

If you experience any problems 
with your vision, the best thing to 
do is get your eyesight tested to 
confirm if you need to wear glasses 
or contact lenses for riding either in 
the day or at night. 

It is also worth remembering 
that riding while tired can make 
you a danger to yourself and other 
road users. Riding in the dark while 
tired only exacerbates the problem.

If you are heading off on a 
long journey that includes driving 
at night, make sure you factor in 
some rest stops at least every cou-
ple of hours and take time to grab 
a strong coffee or caffeinated drink, 
but remember the effects of these 
drinks can wear off very suddenly.

Safe riding.

Eric
Chief Bike Observer
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Glasgow North Group of Advanced Motorists

2019 AGM Notice

All full and associate members of the Glasgow North Group of Advanced Motorists are cordially invited 
to attend the 2019 Annual General Meeting of the group.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN by order of the Group Committee that the Annual General Meeting of the 
“Glasgow North Group of Advanced Motorists” will be held at 7.30pm on Thursday 10th October 2019 at 
Bishopbriggs War Memorial Hall, Balmuildy Rd, Bishopbriggs, Glasgow G64 3BX to enable the Trustees of 
the Group (Registered Charity No. SC018356) to present their Annual Report and Accounts for the year 
ended 31st July 2019 for approval by the Group Full Members and to conduct an election.

Of which notice is hereby given by Moray Finlay (Group Secretary), 43 Woodburn Way, Cumbernauld 
G68 9BJ on Tuesday 10th September 2019.

IAM Group Number: North 6150

While all Group Full Members, Associates and Friends are invited to attend, only Group Full Members 
may vote at the AGM.

A Member entitled to vote at the General Meeting may appoint a proxy to vote in his or her stead. A 
proxy need not be a Group Full Member. A proxy form is available below.

Current Officers and Trustees
All Officers retire annually and may offer themselves for re-election
    Chair: Colin Cowan  will stand for re-appointment
    Vice Chair: Len Kerr  will stand for re-appointment
    Secretary: Moray Finlay  will stand for re-appointment
    Treasurer: Stephen Hagenbuch  will stand for re-appointment

Other committee members and Trustees of the Group are:
    David Coia  continuing
    Calum Crawford  continuing
    Raymond Dickson  completing 3 year term, will stand for re-appointment
    Tom Hatrick  continuing
    Fraser Hunter  continuing
    Elaine Irvine  continuing
    Andrew Richardson  completing 3 year term, will stand for re-appointment
        

Chief Observers
    Elaine Irvine is Chief Car Observer and is also a Committee member.
    Eric Ross is Chief Bike Observer.



Autumn 2019  Driving | 9Return to Contents

Glasgow North Group of Advanced Motorists

Agenda

Agenda for the 2019 Glasgow North Group of Advanced Motorists AGM to be held on Thursday 10th Oc-
tober 2019 at Bishopbriggs War Memorial Hall, Balmuildy Rd, Bishopbriggs, Glasgow G64 3BX.

1.	 List of attendees

2.	 Apologies for absence

3.	 Minutes from the Previous Year: 2018

Resolution: That the Minutes of the 2018 AGM be approved as a true record 

	 2018 AGM Minutes proposed by ............................................................................ 

	 2018 AGM Minutes seconded by ............................................................................ 

	 2018 AGM Minutes accepted by all:  Yes / No

4.	 Matters arising from the 2018 AGM Minutes

5.	 Amendments or adjustments to this Agenda

6.	 Chair’s Report

7.	 Secretary’s Report

8.	 Treasurer’s Report

a.	 Resolution: That the Annual Report and Accounts for the year ended 31 July 2019 be approved

b.	 Review of Honoraria

c.	 Subscriptions for 2020

9.	 Chief Car Observer’s Report

10.	Chief Bike Observer’s Report

11.	Election of Group Officers

12.	Election of Committee

13.	Address by New Chair

14.	Any Other Business
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Glasgow North Group of Advanced Motorists

Committee Nomination Form

Nominations are invited from Group Full Members to stand for Committee. The Nominee must be willing 
to stand for the Committee and sign the Nomination Form.

By signing the Nomination Form the Nominee is affirming his/her ability and intention, if elected, to 
attend Committee meetings regularly.

OFFICERS
Name of Nominee			      Nominated by	     Seconded by	 Signature of Nominee

..................................... Chair	 .............................	 ..............................	 ...................................

..................................... Vice Chair	 .............................	 ..............................	 ...................................

..................................... Secretary	 .............................	 ..............................	 ...................................

..................................... Treasurer	 .............................	 ..............................	 ...................................

COMMITTEE MEMBERS
Name of Nominee			      Nominated by	     Seconded by	 Signature of Nominee

............................................  	 .............................	 ..............................	 ...................................

............................................  	 .............................	 ..............................	 ...................................

............................................  	 .............................	 ..............................	 ...................................

............................................  	 .............................	 ..............................	 ...................................

............................................  	 .............................	 ..............................	 ...................................

............................................  	 .............................	 ..............................	 ...................................

............................................  	 .............................	 ..............................	 ...................................

NOTES
1.	 You may not stand for the Committee if the law debars you from being a Charity Trustee.
2.	 Only Group Full Members may nominate Committee Members or be nominated as Committee Mem-

bers.
3.	 This Nomination Form must be returned to the Group Secretary before the AGM commences on 

Thursday 10th October 2019.
4.	 All Officers and one-third of all other Committee Members must retire annually by rotation and may 

offer themselves for re-election by Group Full Members.
5.	 Those elected become Charity Trustees of the Group.
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Glasgow North Group of Advanced Motorists

Proxy Nomination Form

In relation to the Glasgow North Group of Advanced Motorists Charity No. SC018356 (The Group)

I  ..................................................................................................................... (print your name)

Residing at ...................................................................................................... (print your address)

Hereby appoint  ............................................................................................... (print name of Proxy)

Residing at ...................................................................................................... (print Proxy address)

To vote on my behalf as my Proxy at the Annual General Meeting of The Group to be held at 7.30pm on 
Thursday 10th October 2019 at Bishopbriggs War Memorial Hall, Balmuildy Rd, Bishopbriggs, Glasgow G64 
3BX, and at every adjournment thereof.

This appointment is in respect of any and all resolutions raised at the meeting and my Proxy shall vote 
as instructed by me or, in the absence of my specific instruction as set out below, may vote as my 
Proxy sees fit.

My specific voting instructions to my Proxy are:

 ..........................................................................................................................................................

 ..........................................................................................................................................................

 ..........................................................................................................................................................

 ..........................................................................................................................................................

 ..........................................................................................................................................................

Your signature   ................................................................................

Your Membership No.   .....................................................................

This form must be in the hands of the Group Secretary before the above meeting commences.

NOTES
1.	 This Proxy Nomination Form, once completed can be posted to Moray Finlay (Group Secretary), 43 

Woodburn Way, Cumbernauld G68 9BJ.
2.	 If you give specific instructions to your Proxy to vote in a particular manner at the AGM you must 

set that out in the section above on the Proxy Nomination Form.  Otherwise your Proxy will be en-
titled to vote as he or she considers appropriate, which may include abstaining from a vote.
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Glasgow North Group of Advanced Motorists 

Annual General Meeting: 11 October 2018 at 

Bishopbriggs Memorial Hall, 7:30pm 

 

1 Attendance 
  Colin Cowan (Chair)  Len Kerr (Vice Chair) 

  Stephen Hagenbuch (Treasurer) Sandra Neillis (Secretary) 

  Elaine Irvine (Committee)  Fraser Hunter (Committee) 

  Andrew Richardson (Committee) Bill Cairns (Chief M/C Observer) 

  Calum Crawford (Committee) Raymond Dickson (Committee) 

 

  Iain Ellis Brian Watson John Simpson 

  Davy McLellan Andy Dunnet Robert Paton 

  Jim Kelly Alex Cameron Dario Guidi 

  Eddie McCann Alan Douglas William Greenwood 

  Fiona Hay Brian Casey Stephen Batten 

  Eric Ross Ron Thomson Dave Hutchens 

  Tom Hatrick (29 attendees + 2 proxies) 

 

  Proxy votes Peter Hassett Trevor Herrington 

2 Apologies 
  David Coia (Committee) Moray Finlay Anne Aldridge 

  Barbara Clarkson Carol Gillies Garry Crammond 

  Tom Duncan Mel Scott Tommy Owens 

  James Kilbride Stephen Cowie Nigel Love 

  Steven Haire  
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The Chairman invited written nominations only for Committee to be submitted 

3 Adoption of Minutes of 12th October 2017 AGM  
Minutes approved as an accurate record. 
Proposed: Bill Cairns, Seconded: Calum Crawford 

2017 AGM minutes accepted by all. 

4 Matters arising from the 2017 AGM Minutes 
No new matters arising. 

5 Amendment to agenda 
Item 8b will not be discussed. (Resolution: Adoption of the Group Committee Handbook) 

6 Chairman’s Report 
It has been a busy year with lots of activity for both the Car and the Bike section of our 
Group. 

We have been working hard to reduce Group’s funds to stay in line with Charities 
Commission’s recommendations. 

We have made a series of purchases which will assist the Group to fulfil its charitable goals 
such as –  

 polo shirts to promote a more professional appearance. 

 radio comms for the Bike section to assist with communication during observed rides. 

The Committee is looking for suggestions or ideas for the purchase of goods or services that 
may assist the Group. 

7 Secretary’s report 
Now that we are back in the Memorial Hall things are now moving forward.  

Sandra will be stepping down as Secretary and Moray Finlay will be seeking election as 
Group’s new Secretary. Sandra offered any assistance to Moray to get things organised for 
next year’s season. 

8 Treasurer’s Report 
Group Financial Position at 31st July 2018 

1. There are currently no known concerns regarding the Group’s finances or financial 
matters. All expenditure and income items have been recorded and accounted for 
and reconciled monthly to the Group’s bank account. 

2. Summary Accounts for 2017/18 are shown on the table at the end of these Minutes 
and as at the time of this AGM have not yet been formally inspected. 

Annual Inspection of Accounts for the Office of the Scottish Charity Regulator (OSCR) 
1. The Group Accounts were inspected, submitted to OSCR and registered without 

qualification for 2016/17. 

2. The Group accounts for 2017/18 (ending 31st July 2018) have not yet been 
independently inspected as required by OSCR. This is anticipated later this month. 
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3. The annual inspection of accounts required by OSCR will be carried out by a Group-
appointed independent accountant. 

4. Our annual inspection of accounts (our annual audit) requires to be carried out and 
the necessary documentation prepared for the OSCR return by the end of March 
2019. 

Managing the Group’s Money 
1. The Group’s financial account is reconciled monthly with the money in the Group’s 

bank account. These are submitted to the Committee as a standing item on the 
agenda of each Committee meeting where they are discussed and agreed. 

2. Changes to the bank account signatories have been made to reflect changes in the 
Committee’s membership. 

3. Tax relief on charitable giving has been considered in detail by the Committee. The 
decision is not to reclaim tax at this time. 

Matters of Significance Income and Expenditure During 2017/18 
1. Last year the Committee noted that approximately 24 months’ running costs were 

being held as a reserve while the recommended levels of reserves are 3-9 months 
depending on planned expenditure. The Committee agreed to invest in equipment 
and training initiatives that support the Group aims of safety and education. 2017/18 
expenditure exceeded income by some £1,500 leading to a useful reduction in 
reserves. 

2. Approximately £2,000 of Bluetooth radios were purchased for Observers and 
Masters mentors, with the Group recovering £900 of that cost from the Observers 
themselves who now own some of the radios. The group owns the remaining radios 
that are on loan to Masters mentors. 

3. The Committee agreed to refund test fees to those National Observers who apply for 
and pass their IAM RoadSmart Masters level assessment (£129.00 per assessment) 
to encourage increasing skills and quality across the Group. The cost to the Group 
was £705. 

4. Individually named IAM RoadSmart tee-shirts were purchased for 
Committee/Observers to promote a professional appearance at 
conferences/shows/meetings etc. Cost £700. 

5. A £370 purchase of Road Safety Flashcards has been welcomed by Observers who 
use them with Associates during/after observed runs. 

6. Finally, the expenditure (and hence reserve-reduction) would have been greater but 
for a £700 saving on postage (no newsletters) and a £500 saving on National 
Conference (IAM moved to bi-annual conferences). 

8.1 Resolution: Annual Report and Accounts 
Resolution: That the Annual Report and Accounts for the year ended 31 July 2018 be 
approved.  

Proposer: Bill Cairns, Seconded by: Elaine Irvine. 

No objections to the adoption of the accounts 
8.2 Adoption of Group Committee handbook 

Not discussed. 

Proposer: n/a, Seconded by: n/a 
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8.3 Review of Honoraria 
These payments are made to the Chairman, Treasurer and Secretary to cover costs that 
they may incur carrying out their roles. It is also a reflection of the appreciation of the Group 
for the work that they do. 

They currently stand at –  

£100 for the Chair 

£200 for the Treasurer 

£300 for the Secretary 

It is proposed that there are no changes to this. Unless there is an objection from the floor, it 
does not have to be put to the vote. 

No objections, the current rate of Honoraria stands. 
8.4 Subscriptions for 2019 

We currently have subscriptions of £7 for people paying by standing order prior to 2014. 
These are individuals who are not active in the Group and that we have no details for. We 
have maintained this in order to protect that income. 

For active members the subscription for paying before 31st January is £10 per year. 

Anyone paying after the 31st January, the subscription will be £12 for the year. 

The Committee is proposing that the subscriptions for 2019 should remain at current level. 
Unless there is an objection from the floor, it does not have to be put to the vote. 

There was a brief discussion from the floor regarding the disparity. It was agreed that there 
should be no change in the subs given the potential loss of income when members are 
asked to increase the subscription. 

Members were encouraged to pay subscriptions electronically as it the most efficient way to 
receive and manage subscriptions. 

9 Chief Car Observer’s report 
Report from Chief Car Observer: Elaine Irvine 
Since last year there has been 33 entries onto the DTE database for the car course. Of 
those entries, there have been 8 drop outs (normal percentage) and 2 still on hold, with 7 
waiting to be allocated. Of which, 2 are destined to go to satellite group in Oban, 3 in the 
process of being allocated which has resulted in a good year. By the end of this year we 
should have only 2 outstanding. 

We have 13 Associates currently in training. 

Over the last year, 10 test passes, of which, 3 have been F1rsts. 

We’ve had feedback from Tommy Campbell, Examiner, commending the standard of 
candidates put forward for test. 

Glasgow North has 14 Car Observers, 5 of which are National Observers. 

We have been doing one to one Observer training. Training night have been introduced, 3 
training evening open to LOs and Associate which has had a favourable turnout. 

We will run it again next season 

Car skills day wasn’t well attended so next time it will be opened up to a wider audience. 
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10 Chief Bike Observers report 
Report from Chief Observer for motorbikes: Bill Cairns 
March: recruitment at the Bike show was very successful and thanks to the volunteers who 
manned it. 

April: the Bike section held its annual Slo-mo event. It had 50 attendees and raised £350 for 
Group funds. 

June: Track event at Knockhill which was assisted by Glasgow North track mentors. 

The Bike section has bought radios for use in observed rides which have been sold to 
Observers at a subsidised price. 

Addressing the point made earlier about the all-day run being moved to a Sunday; this was 
an attempt at managing demand for observed rides with the Group’s priority being to supply 
observed rides to any Associate requesting one. In practice, the all-day run interfered with 
this by creating a shortage of Observers and putting more pressure on the remaining 
Observers to manage the demand. 

In retrospect, this solved one problem and created another which has resulted in a much 
reduced attendance on a Sunday. The members opinions have to be taken into account; this 
is everyone’s group. In all likelihood, all-day runs will return to its Saturday slot with new and 
improved procedures to enhance the enjoyment for all. But, the Group’s core value is still on 
working with Associates to get them to test standard. 

Statistics 
We have had 12 passes this season with 2 F1rsts. 

We currently have 34 Associates; 

16 Local Observers; 

12 National Observers; 

11 Masters with Distinction. 

Bill Cairns is stepping down as Chief Bike Observer and Eric Ross will be taking over the 
role. Bill gave the floor to Eric. Eric began my thanking Bill for the work and contribution to 
the Group and he leaves it in a healthy position. The Group has been moving forward for the 
last 10 years and Eric sees that continuing. 

The Bike section will have an Observers meeting pre-season where views and opinions will 
be welcomed. The meeting will be open to any members interested in becoming an 
Observer where they can come along and register their interest. 

One of the successes of this past year has been the introduction of radio comms in the Bike 
section. It has made it a lot easier, especially in the early stages, to grasp the techniques 
that we are trying to explain. 

The training for radio use by the IAM is an officious document and procedure which is 
broken down into 3 levels of training. So far, very few of our Local Observers have been 
trained to level 3. This is something that we hope to address in the coming season. 

The Buddy system which David Coia introduced and organised has been very successful 
and has kept Observers very busy. 

Another objective will be for Eric to shadow the new IAM Examiner to gauge what he is 
looking for and understand the standards that he is applying to the test. 

So let us continue and move forward with the Group. 
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11 Election of Group Office Bearers  
The Vice Chairman, Len Kerr asked for nominations for Chair person 

Proposed: Colin Cowan to continue as Chairman 
Nominated by Len Kerr, Seconded by Andrew Richardson 

With no other nominations, Colin remains Chair of the Group. 

With a round of applause Colin returned to the ‘hot seat’ and said a few words – 

Now that he’s had a year under his belt we will be more proactively. For example, the 
newsletter has not been regular. Tom Hatrick is taking on the newsletter and the call went 
out for contributions to the newsletter. Now that we have the hall back we will have the 
opportunity to organise more Group nights. The next night after the Bowling Night in 
November will be a talk given by the new Chairman of the IAM, Mike Quinton. This will take 
place in January in the Memorial Hall. 

Proposed: Len Kerr to continue as Vice-Chairman 
Nominated by Raymond Dickson, Seconded by Elaine Irvine 

With no other nominations, Len remains Vice-Chair of the Group. 

Proposed: Moray Finlay for Secretary 
Nominated by Andrew Richardson, Seconded by Len Kerr 

With no other nominations, Moray Finlay becomes Secretary. 

Proposed: Stephen Hagenbuch to continue as Treasurer 
Nominated by Tom Hatrick, Seconded by Raymond Dickson 

With no other nominations, Stephen Hagenbuch remains Treasurer. 

11.1 Election of Committee 

Proposed: Tom Hatrick 
Nominated by Elaine Irvine, Seconded by Colin Cowan 

With no objections, Tom Hatrick was elected onto the Committee. 

12 Any other Business 
The Chairman paid tribute Sandra Neillis and Di Carter for their long and tireless service to 
the Group. Sandra was presented with a gift and a certificate which granted her life-long 
membership in recognition of the service she has given to the Group. Di was not present and 
will receive her certificate of life-long membership and gift at a later date.  

The topic of all-day runs on a Sunday was raised by Eddie McCann. 
The opinion was expressed that since moving to a Sunday the all-day run attendance has 
decreased due to the unpopularity and unsuitability of this slot for most members. 

In response, there is a draft consultation document being worked on to ‘re-boot’ the Saturday 
slot for the all-day run and define a system and procedures which will bring improvements to 
the organisation of the day and to the enjoyment. This is being reviewed by the Bike 
Committee with no final decision being made before consultation with the members. 

 

Meeting closed with thanks to everyone for their attendance and participation. 
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Income 2015/16 2016/17 2017/18
Subs £1,894 £2,151 £1,913
Capitation £1,223 £1,503 £1,362
Sales £0 £145 £890
Overpaid Subscriptions £149 £0 £0
Refunds £170 £0 £0
Cyril Bitcom Income (donations) £494 £499 £361
Total Income £3,930 £4,298 £4,526

Expenditure
Hall Rental £435 £200 £395
Telephone £0 £0 £0
Postage £0 £739 £17
Photocopying £0 £0 £0
Stationery and Printing £22 £179 £547
Equipment £1,596 £261 £2,193
Web Hosting/Domain Registration £133 £133 £0
National Conference and Travel £466 £522 £0
Observer Training £0 £92 £207
Books and other stock £0 £0 £0
General Expenses £185 £304 £249
Publicity/Recruitment £50 £141 £893
Test Fees £0 £0 £705
Honoraria £852 £600 £600
Insurance £0 £125 £135
Cashback Incentive (Car) £0 £0 £0
Cashback Incentive (Motorcycle) £50 £50 £50
Subscriptions Refunds £149 £0 £0
Secretary Cash Float Top Up £0 £0 £0
Cyril Bitcom Expenditure £0 £35 £25
Total Expenditure £3,939 £3,381 £6,017

Net change over period -£9 £916 -£1,491

Group Account Year End Balance
Balance at Start of Period £10,639
Income for Period £4,526
Expenditure for Period £6,017
Balance at end of period £9,711 £10,639 £9,149
Net change over period -£1,491

Summary Accounts AGM 2017/18


